
 

 

TOWN OF MANCHESTER 

LEGAL NOTICE 
 

 

 

 

The Planning and Zoning Commission will hold a public hearing on April 17, 2017, at 7:00 P.M. 

in the Lincoln Center Hearing Room, 494 Main Street, Manchester, Connecticut to hear and 

consider the following petition: 

 

TOLLAND TURNPIKE MOTORS, LLC – Special Exception (2017-016) – Request a Special 

Exception under Art. II Sec. 24.02.01(h) for used auto sales at 1 Tolland Turnpike, General 

Business zone. 
 

At this hearing interested persons may be heard and written communications received.  A copy 

of this petition is in the Planning Department, Lincoln Center Building, 494 Main Street, and 

may be inspected during regular business hours (8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday). 

 

 

Planning and Zoning Commission 

Eric Prause, Chair 

 
 



TOWN OF MANCHESTER 

PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

 

 

TO:  Planning and Zoning Commission 

 

FROM: Matthew R. Bordeaux, Environmental Planner 

 

DATE: April 12, 2017 

 

RE:  Manchester Country Club, Inc. – 535 South Main Street 

  Special Exception Modification (2017-013) 

 

 

Introduction 

 

The Manchester Country Club is proposing to construct a new turf maintenance structure and 

associated site work.  The project area is approximately 0.44 acres and is bounded to the west by 

the 5
th

 hole, to the north and east by a wooded area and to the south by the existing maintenance 

facility. 

 

The proposed maintenance building, designed by Morton Buildings, Inc. will be 106’ long by 

54’ wide with 12’ overhangs on each end (see architectural drawings attached).  The single-story 

structure will be constructed on a concrete slab on grade and will include a cupola and a 

weathervane.   

 

The building will be accessed using the existing maintenance driveway on South Main Street.  

The building, setback approximately 350’ from the street line, will be located immediately north 

of the existing maintenance facility, which is proposed to remain.  The view of the proposed 

building from South Main Street should be partially obstructed by the existing 5
th

 hole.  

Proposed landscaping along the new access drive will provide additional screening. 

 

Site work related to the new building will include erosion and sedimentation control, tree 

clearing and grubbing, grading, extension and widening of the existing access driveway, removal 

of a small existing shed and installation of a 4’ high retaining wall behind the building, lawn 

restoration and landscaping. 

 

There are no public water or sewer connections proposed as a part of this project. 

 

The project will increase impervious area on site by 8800 square feet; this is comprised of 5724 

square feet of roof run-off and 3526 square feet of pavement.  However, given the increase in 

impervious area relative to the overall site and existing drainage patterns, no adverse impact is 

proposed to the subject site, South Main Street or adjacent properties.  

 

 

 



Special Exception Modification 
 

In accordance with Article II, Section 2.02.07, a golf course is a special exception use in the 

Rural Residence zone.  In consideration of the proposed modifications to the special exception 

for the Manchester Country Club, the Commission should determine compliance with the 

provisions of Article IV, Section 20 Special Exception Criteria 

 

Staff Review 
 

Staff reviewed the plans and documents submitted with the application and provided the 

applicant with comments.  The applicant worked with the Chief Sanitarian to relocate existing 

distribution piping and leach field for the on-site septic system serving the existing maintenance 

garage.  The applicant also widened the proposed access road in accordance with comments from 

the Fire Marshal and the proposed building elevations were revised to meet the accessory 

building height requirements of Article II, Section 1.03.04(a) of the Zoning Regulations. 
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TOWN OF MANCHESTER 

PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

 

 

TO:  Planning and Zoning Commission 

 

FROM: Matthew R. Bordeaux, Environmental Planner  

 

DATE: April 12, 2017  

 

RE:  Manchester Country Club, Inc. – 535 South Main Street 

  Special Exception Modification (2017-022) 

 

 

Introduction 
 

The Manchester Country Club is proposing to construct a 30 foot by 54 foot metal canopy 

structure to be built on a concrete pad.  The structure will be built within a clearing in a wooded 

area of the golf course (see Location Map attached) that is currently used for the storage of bulk 

material such as bunker sand, topdressing sand, divot mix, loam and stone.  The intended 

purpose of the proposed structure is to store bulk material to keep it dry and free of 

contamination.  The applicant states that “with this new structure we will greatly improve the 

storage of these bulk items.  This new structure will also greatly reduce material waste.” 

 

The applicant intends to erect the Morton Builders metal roof canopy structure with no walls on 

a concrete pad base.  The structure will provide three (3) distinct storage bins for topdressing 

sand, divot mix and loam.  The bins will be defined with walls of stacked concrete blocks (2’ x 

2’ x 6’).   

 

The applicant states that “the proposed location of this roof structure will not be seen from South 

Main Street.”  The applicant also states that “the color of the structure will be in the Brown 

family of colors.  It will be an earth tone and it is intended to blend into the natural surrounding 

and not stick out.” 

 

Special Exception Modification 
 

In accordance with Article II, Section 2.02.07, a golf course is a special exception use in the 

Rural Residence zone.  In consideration of the proposed modifications to the special exception 

for the Manchester Country Club, the Commission should determine compliance with the 

provisions of Article IV, Section 20 Special Exception Criteria.  

 

Staff Review 
 

Staff reviewed the plans and documents submitted with this applicant and had no comments. 
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Attachments 






















